410 Groveland Av. Np. 802 Minneapolis, MN 55403 July 22, 1997

,Henry Blackburn, M.D. Mayo Professor Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health University of Minnesota 1300 South Second Street Suite 300 Minneapolis Minn 55454-1015

Dear Henry,

You and Alessdro have done a great job on the ECG. I appreciate the offer of joint authorship but I decline with thanks. I am reminded of the time when Noboru Kimura arrived st Gate 27 with a suitcase of ECG records, asking for help on classification. I denied expertise with ECGs and called in Ernst Simonson to help. That was 43 years ago and now I am even more ignorant than I was then.

In general, I think only persons who have participated in the analysis and writing of a ms.. should be named as joint authors of the ms. It is enough to acknowlege help in organizing and collecting the data..

With regards and good wishes to you and Alessandro, I am as ever,

Ancel Keys